
 

Newsletter 

13th September 2019 

Dear Parents 

Welcome back to a new school year. We hope that you and your families enjoyed 
the break and that your children are ready to take on the challenges of the year 
ahead. 

Welcome to our new children and staff – our Reception children begin school 
next week. Welcome to Tyler Heho, Mirabella Petrut, Dominik Sterbak, Atilla 
Ozkisa, Antonio Davis, Isabella Turska, Ellice Osei-Flint and Annaliesa Osei-Flint  
We welcome back Mrs Endean who is providing maternity cover. We hope that 
they will all enjoy their time with us at Holy Cross. 

We hope that you found the ‘Meet The Teacher’ afternoons to be a useful        

introduction to the year. These, along with your termly topic letters, weekly newsletters, Parent Mail and     
regular consultations will help to support you to help your child with their learning and relationships. Please   
remember however that we do encourage you to contact us if you have any concerns and – please – a reminder 
and a plea – not to voice any concerns on social media but to work with us in partnership. 

Thankyou for sending your children to school in their correct uniform – you will know that our uniform policy 
requires children to have a school coat and no earrings and we appreciate your support with this. Can I also 
remind you that all shoulder length hair must be tied back 

Harvest Collection                                                                                                                                               
We are collecting again this year for Streets2Homes and would ask for donations of dried or tinned goods 
during the week of 23rd September. Thank you. 

Homework                                                                                                                                                     
Thank you for your very positive response to our homework books. We intend to make use of these straight 
away. 

Feast of Holy Cross                                                                                                                                          
We celebrated the opening of a new school year and also the Feast of Holy Cross today with a special Mass.  
We were reminded that we all carry a cross through life but Jesus is always there, walking with us and              
supporting us on the way. 

Holy Cross Parish Youth Group                                                                                                                                
The Parish Youth group is on tonight in the Parish hall. It runs from 6.30 until 7.45 and all children from Year 
4 to Year 6 are welcome to come and join in the fun. 

Aldi School Kit for Schools Stickers                                                                                                                                              
We are collecting the Aldi Sports Kits for Schools stickers.  

Spend £30 at Aldi and they will give you a sticker. Children can bring their sticker to Mr Clark, who has the 
poster, to be completed. Once completed we can claim a sports kit and be entered into a prize draw. 

                      



World Mental Health Day                                                                                                                                              
We will be marking World Mental Health Day on the week commencing 7th October.  

On October 8th with a special assembly in the morning and a film crew visiting the school in the afternoon, 
more information to follow. 

On  October 10th, there will be a non-uniform day. Children are requested to wear yellow and bring in £1 to 
raise funds for MIND. 



1D 97% 

1S 99% 

2HD 99.5% 

2TE 98% 

3N 98.4% 

3P 97% 

4A 96% 

4C 98% 

5G 96% 

5S 96% 

6E 95% 

6N 95% 

Congratulations to 2HD,  winners of the KS1 Attendance Award for this week 
with  99%. The winners of the KS2 Attendance Award are 3N who also        
attained 98% attendance this week. 

Attending school is so important and makes a huge difference to your child’s 
learning.   

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either 
by telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We 
need full details of why your child is unable to attend school. We 
are frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their 
child is absent from school.  

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting 
with the Educational Welfare Officer. 

 

Gospel Values Awards 

Congratulations to the first children to receive the Gospel values certificate 

 1D: Teodora Fedeles    1S: Stevie Ginn 

 2HD: Thomas Brest-Ndeyi   2TE: Mark Adjaye-Kwofie 

 3N: Jake Doyle     3P: Rhea Baker 

 4A: Gabriel Lesny    4C: Mya Matunge 

 5G: Lemaya Adjaye-Kwofie   5S: Farayah Honan 

 6E: Jenna Bennett    6N: Szymon Budzynski-Wajda  



RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

 Based on the gospel for Sunday 15 September – Luke 15:1-32      

 

 

Jesus is talking with tax collectors and ‘sinners’. The Pharisees criticise Jesus for this and    

Jesus challenges them. Wouldn’t they go after a lost sheep and ‘rejoice’ when the sheep is 

found?   

Jesus is urging us to follow his example. With so many ‘lost sheep’ in our world - people who are 

homeless, those who use drugs, or who find themselves vulnerable and on the margins of our so-

ciety - our task as followers of Jesus is clear. We should be applying our skills, intelligence, our 

passion and our time to welcoming back those wanting to return.    

During a general audience in November 2016 Pope Francis said, “’the logic of God’s mercy knows 

no rewards or punishments’’ … ‘’but welcomes everyone who needs mercy and forgiveness, so all 

will be brothers again’’. 

The parable of the prodigal son gives us a perfect example of this mercy. The father forgives 

his son and rejoices in his return. The older brother is jealous, indeed angry, feeling that his 

father has been unfair to him. But the father is clear that his brother’s return is a reason for 

rejoicing not resentment. 

Let us try to be merciful as the Father is merciful, and welcome others wherever we can.                                        

Merciful Father, help us to be always ready to both understand the reasons why people lose 

their way and to welcome and assist their return. Amen.      

“Rejoice with me,” he would say, “I have found my sheep that was lost.”  

The Words of Pope Francis 

I invite you, each within your own heart, to pray for our brothers and 
sisters who have lost their lives or who are suffering because of the 
hurricane in the Bahamas 



 





Miss S McGuiggan 

Headteacher 

Mr S Kelliher 

Deputy Headteacher 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Diary Dates 

 

Happy Birthday to… Isla Kent, Anne-Marie Konadu, Aleigha Twomey, 
Summer Moss, Laura Norris, Evie Hannay-Spalding, Casey Okpanachi, 
Louie Bacon, Ishwar Muraleedharan. 

Merit Certificates: 

      

1D:  George Green, for writing a great list in literacy  

1S:  Ellie Edmonds, for an excellent list in literacy 

2HD:    Iris Wells, for an amazing start in 2HD  

2TE:   Eloise De Souza, for amazing maths work 

3N:  Ellice Osei-Flint, for settling in very well and making a lovely addition to the class 

3P:  Ella Haley, for wonderful work on a saint for homework  

4A:  Alana Cox, for excellent place value work 

4C:  Lucjan Rogozinkski, for creating an incredible times table game 

5G:  Mirabella Petrut, for settling in very well and trying very hard in all her work 

5S:  Alexis Onwurah, for writing a thoughtful prayer in R.E. 

6E:  Cheri Uzuegbuna, for fantastic place value work 

6N:  Tyler Heho, for settling in so well to Year 6 

Learning Mentor: To all the new playleaders, for working well in training and for good preparation for 
the interviews  

Midday Award: 6E, for great leadership and being a fantastic asset to the Midday Assistants through 
Monday’s wet lunch       

Week 1 Menu       

 

Monday 16th Sept  

Be Still Club lunchtime 

KS2 Homework 3.15 - 4.15 

KS1 Football 3.15 - 4.15 

 

Tuesday 17th Sept  

Choir 3.15 - 4.20 

Football Team Training 3.15 –4.30 

KS2 Code 3.15 - 4.30 

KS2 Dodgeball 3.15 - 4.15 

 

Wednesday 18th Sept  

Karate 3.15 – 4.15 

KS2 Football 3.15 - 4.15 

 

Thursday 19th Sept  

Choir 3.15 - 4.20 

KS2 Chess 3.15 - 4.15 

Years 5&6 Drama 3.15-4.15 

KS1 Dodgeball 3.15—4.15 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St George 

Friday 20th Sept  

Year 6 St Marks visit 

Assembly 2.40 

Karate 3.15 - 4.15 

KS2 Netball 3.15 - 4.15 


